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Good afternoon and thank you for the opportunity to address you about education spending in Iowa.  I am Chris Bern, President of the Iowa State Education Association.  We represent almost 34,000 professional educators in Iowa.
As this school year is wrapping up and educators are filling out report cards, taking down their bulletin boards, and readying their rooms for summer cleaning, they will be heading home more demoralized than ever.  

Summer has always been a time of rejuvenation for teachers.  It is a time to evaluate lessons taught and reflect on how to make improvements for the new school year.  However this year, for far too many teachers, the planning will be about how to adapt lessons to a much larger class size, how to utilize fewer resources, and how to work without the aid of the paraprofessionals they’ve relied on for years.  Some will face a fall schedule without their favorite honors class which was cut in order to shore up the budget.

While many teachers are also headed home this summer knowing they have a position next year, they are still fearful their position will still be eliminated or even their entire school will be closed a year from now due to the uncertainty of the budget.  As a result, some quality professionals are choosing to leave the profession for more lucrative jobs in the private sector.    

Teachers and support professionals work very hard at giving Iowa’s students the best education possible.  Giving schools zero percent allowable growth for next year is not a belt-tightening measure; it is a strangle-hold that will cripple our ability to provide the quality education Iowa is known for.  Two percent allowable growth in 2013 is not going to help schools recover from zero percent allowable growth in 2012.
So, for the sake of the students we teach, please pass a budget that puts kids first … a budget with at least two percent allowable growth in the next two years, in addition to adequate funding for all public education entities.

Thank you for your time.

